


FROSTFIRE FUN 2013!! 

     

       

       

THANKS FOR ALLOWING US TO GO!!!  WE HAD A GREAT TIME!! 



Superintendent Thoughts 

Greetings Patrons of the Edmore School District: 

It seems like just last week when I wrote November’s newsletter.  I guess time flies when a 

person is having fun and life is fun at Edmore Public School. 

Kitchen addition – Contractors have been busy with the addition.  This week taping and 

painting will occur followed next week with the electrician installing outlets and lighting.  When 

completed the addition will be an asset for school and community members to utilize when 

cooking for a variety of activities. 

Boiler – Most everyone is aware that our existing boiler is the original and therefore needs 

repair.  The plan is to eventually replace the boiler with a new, energy efficient boiler that 

utilizes hot water rather than low pressure steam to heat the building.  We are replacing the 

controller and a few sensors in the old boiler as we still need it to operate for the next 5 to 8 

years. We are also experiencing a leak and need to have it inspected and welded.  This boiler 

has served the district well for the past 90 plus years and hopefully it will run until we can make 

the final transition to hot water heat with a new boiler.  

Locker rooms – The boys and girls shower rooms will have ceramic tile installed to reduce the 

deterioration to the block walls.  This project will be completed over the Christmas break. 

Anyone utilizing the gym during the break should stay out of the locker rooms. Your 

cooperation is appreciated.  

School Board – The school board is scheduled to have a work session in early January. During 

this time the board will look at short and long range planning for the district.  The board 

members will also look at conducting a self-evaluation and will analyze how they as a board can 

better serve the students of the Edmore district. We are in the business of lifelong learning. In 

addition to staff and students, board members will continue to strive to better themselves 

individually and professionally.  

In closing, Edmore has a lot going on this Christmas Season. Please take time to attend the 

numerous events and support the region. 

 

Frank Schill 

Superintendent 



Principal News 

Hello: 

Happy New Year everyone!!  The students and staff have worked hard and deserve their 

break and I hope you are enjoying the time off. The break will help us all get refocused and 

ready to make the big push for the second half of the school year. If the second half of the school 

year goes as smooth as the first, life will be good. 

Winter sports and activities have cranked up. I encourage all of you to take in all the 

extra-curricular events that will take place in Edmore. This will consist of basketball games, 

concerts, and more. It’s fun to get everyone out to support the students, and I know it’s 

appreciated by students and staff.   Check the calendar included in this newsletter or the website 

at:  www.edmore.k12.nd.us 

On December 19
th

 student’s grades 6-12 went to Frostfire. I’ve allowed the students to go 

on this trip because of their effort and excellent behavior that they’ve shown throughout the 1
st
 

semester. We would like to thank PTO for the $500.00 donation to help us go on this trip. The 

school will then cover the remainder of the cost. The students and staff understand that this is a 

large sum of money and we truly appreciate it. Thank you for your help and support. 

Department of Public Instruction was here observing our food services. Hats off to Beth 

and Joan as they received great feedback. DPI was also impressed with the students and fun 

atmosphere that we have throughout the building. Although, it’s always nice to receive great 

remarks, it doesn’t surprise me. Good job Beth and Joan, we appreciate your hard work and 

dedication! 

As 2013 comes to a close it’s always nice to reflect back on the year. I would like to 

thank the community, staff, and students for all the support and joy that you’ve provided me 

throughout the year. I feel blessed to be part of such a special place. Thank you for all you do 

and have a great 2014! 

Matt Ford 

PK-12 Principal 

 

 

  

 



 

Chapter News 

Edmore High Funding the Future 

 The committee has chosen “Edmore High Funding the Future” as their new name.  All 

monies remaining after disbursement of the 2013 scholarships will be put into the North 

Dakota Community Foundation.  We will keep the committee going and continue to raise funds 

for scholarships.  By the time you read this article the paperwork should be near completion. 

 The selection of scholarships will not change with the committee reviewing all 

applications as before.  The scholarships will then be disbursed by the North Dakota Community 

Foundation.  We will no longer be able to accept and distribute “pass through” scholarships.  

Scholarship applications for the 2014 graduates will be distributed in late January, early 

February. 

 Please put the following dates on the calendar and support your local “Edmore High 

Funding the Future” scholarship organization. 

**Tuesday, February 4… silent basket auction (please contact the school if you would like to 

donate a basket) 

**Thursday, February 20…bake sale (Juniors/seniors supply baked goods) 

 The committee is always looking for new “help” and new ideas.  Please contact any of 

the current committee volunteers.  They are Tammy Berg, Nancy Boe, Beth Bylin, Sonja Bylin, 

Sandy Drevecky, Susan Haukaas, Laurie Haugen, Deb Lee, Jackie Linstad, Jamie Nienhuis, Val 

Sampson and Joan Skjervheim. 
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